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From the Pastor’s Pen….. 
 

 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters at Grace Church, 
 
 The Lenten season is upon us!   I ask that you join me and your fellow 
disciples at Grace as we make our journey through the Lenten season remembering 
that we are walking with Jesus as he sets his eyes on Jerusalem and his death.  
 
 During this season of Lent, I urge you to make it a season of prayer.   Jesus 
taught, “And when you pray, do not heap up empty phrases as the Gentiles do, for 
they think that they will be heard for their many words.” Our ancestors had a 
reputation. The pagan Gentiles practiced polytheism, which meant they had a lot of 
deities to juggle and appease. For them, praying involved coping with the demands 
of all these cantankerous gods. Each god had a weakness or fault that had to be 
taken into account. Prayers became rote incantations designed to keep the gods 
happy and distracted. The people thought, “This god is going to like it if I say it one 
more time. If I persist, then the god is going to hear me”. But because those gods 
weren’t real and the idols were powerless, the phrases said to them were empty—
no matter how high the penitent stacked them up! 
 
 Just as God has answered other’s prayers, so He will also answer yours. Our 
prayers shouldn’t be an obnoxious echo, like a child who thinks he can wear down a 
parent through incessant repetition. No, when we need something, we should come 
straight to our heavenly Father and tell Him what we need, “for your Father knows 
what you need before you ask him.” Our prayers don’t inform God. Never does God 
hear a prayer and then blurt out, “Oh, now I get it.” We don’t unburden our hearts 
before God for His sake, so He can understand. It’s for our sake—because we need 
to tell Him, because prayer exercises our faith in Him, and because prayer aligns 
our agenda with His.     
 
 May your Lenten journey include prayer at all times during the day. You will 
see that it makes a big difference!  God Love you! 
 
In prayer with and for you! 
Pastor Gil Gilbert 
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WORSHIP ASSISTANTS FOR MARCH 
 Lector - Herb Travis  
 Communion Assistants - Ricky & Cindy Bivens 
 Ushers - Jacob Jarrett, Johnny & Jane Moss, David Wilfong 
 Greeter - Sheila Drum 
 Altar Preparation - Lorene Heavner 
 Children's Church/Nursery - volunteer needed 
 Offering Tabulators - Todd Childers, Johnny Moss 

 
Please be mindful of your commitment to serve.  If you are unable to fulfill that commitment, be 

reminded that it is your responsibility to find someone to serve in your place. 
                    

    
 

!¢¢9b5!b/9 !b5 DL±LbD ¢h h¦w [hw5Ω{ ²hwY 
FOR JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2020 

 2/2/20 2/9/20 2/16/20 2/23/20 2/26/20 

Learning Hour 38 37 36 30 n/a 

Worship  70 68 59 62 36 

General Fund Offerings 6,397.00 1,560.16 1,357.00 1,989.00 272.00 

 

General Fund Offerings, January 2020 = $9,938.61  
General Fund Expenses, January 2020 = $10,082.73  

Difference =  -  $144.12 (expenses exceeded offerings) 
Needed Each Week = $3,268.54   

 
 
FRED T. FOARD SENIORS will meet for lunch at Noon on Wednesday, March 4, at Sardis 
Lutheran Church.  All Senior Citizens and Young at Heart are invited and welcome!   
 
SECOND SUNDAY LUNCH will be after worship on Sunday, March 8.  The Leadership 
Ministry Board will provide spaghetti, salad, bread, dessert, and drinks.  Suggested offering 
is $3.00 or canned food items for the Food Pantry.  
 
THE MEN OF GRACE PRAYER BREAKFAST will be held on Saturday, March 14, at 9:00 AM at 
Four Peas in a Pod Restaurant on Hwy. 70 in Conover (in the shopping strip beside 
²ŀƭƎǊŜŜƴΩǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƻƪ hǳǘύΦ  DǊŜŀǘ ŦƻƻŘΣ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΗ   
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CONFIRMATION CLASSES will be held on Sundays, March 8 and March 22 at St. Martin's, 
beginning at 2:30 PM.   
 
THE YOUNG AT HEART LUNCH will be on Wednesday, March 18, at noon in Fellowship Hall.  
This is a time for any adults from Grace and the community to come together for fellowship 
and a lunch prepared by Betty Wilfong and helpers. The lunch will be Salisbury Steak, rice, 
turnip greens, corn, dessert, and drinks.  A few rounds of Bingo will follow the lunch.   
 
WORSHIP ASSISTANTS ARE STILL NEEDED.  There are many empty spots on the sign-up 
sheets in the Narthex.  Lectors, Communion Assistants, Greeters, Altar Preparation, Ushers, 
and Children's Church/Nursery all help make our worship experience more meaningful.  
We would like for EVERY ONE OF YOU to find some way to serve, select the month you 
desire, and CLEARLY write your name on the sheets provided.  Reminder post cards will be 
sent to each of you in case you forget when you signed up.  If something changes in your 
life and you are not able to serve in the month you selected, please contact the Church 
Office as soon as possible so replacements can be scheduled.   
 
LENTEN BIBLE STUDY on the Lutheran Liturgy will begin Thursday, March 5, at 6:30 PM and 
continue every Thursday evening during Lent. During this time, we will contemplate how 
God instructs us to worship and how we carry this out on Sunday morningsτand in the 
rest of our lives! As we dive into what we do in worship and why we do it, we are given the 
opportunity to explore the ways that Christ makes himself known in our hymns, during the 
confession, and in the life-giving grace we receive in the sacraments.  We will continue to 
gather at New Jerusalem during this season, and we will reserve an additional thirty-
minutes for questions. The study will run from 6:30-7:30, with an optional thirty minute 
discussion afterwards.   Hope to see you there!                                                        - Vicar Taylor  
 
THE NALC LENTEN DEVOTIONAL is available online at www.thenalc.org.  You can read the 
devotional there, receive a daily reminder through Facebook Messenger, listen to the NALC 
Podcast, or use the app available through the Apple App Store or Google Play.  A few hard 
copies have been printed and are in the Narthex. 
 
ORDERS FOR LILIES to be placed in the Sanctuary for Easter Sunday will be taken in March, 
beginning March 15.  The cost will be $10.00.  The deadline to order is March 29.  Watch 
the bulletin for the order form.   
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BOARD NOTES 
(from Board Meeting held 2/16/2020) 

Meeting called to order by President Alan Shull.  Absent & excused were Herb Travis & Gary Leatherman. 
OLD BUSINESS:  

 Evaluations of the recent Board Retreat were shared. The Retreat was so well received and all loved the 
accommodations at Laurel Ridge. It was truly a time of planning, goal setting, learning and fellowship. 
Motion made and seconded for the Board Retreat be an annual event at Laurel Ridge. Motion Carried. 

 Follow-up on plumbing issues at parsonage as well as the HVAC. One company (Precision HVAC) came out 
to inspect and gather information for a bid. The church systems were also inspected and evaluated. To 
date, bid has not been received. 

 The Church Bus has been repaired and new tires installed. 
 Lawn Service inquiries are being made. Letters for bids will be sent to area lawn maintenance companies. 

NEW BUSINESS:   Second Sunday Lunch (by Leadership Board) is March 8.  Menu will be spaghetti, salad, 
bread, dessert, drinks. 
MINISTRY TEAMS: 
 PROPERTY/FACILITIES:  

Front doors need repair. 
Drain at side lower level door needs to be cleaned out. It does not drain and the last heavy rain flooded the 
lower level. 
TV for Fellowship Hall for the purpose of Educational and Youth Events. Bivens made motion to purchase 
срέ Ŧƭŀǘ ǎŎǊŜŜƴ ¢±Σ wall mount, DVD player, etc. from Walmart. Motion Carried. 

PRAISE/WORSHIP: 
Usher Workshop needed. Ushers need to make sure all lights are off, doors locked, thermostat adjusted 
following ever worship. Lights have been left on, doors to sanctuary left open. Worship Workshop for 
ushers, greeters, lay readers, communion assistants, altar preparers is being planned for March (21st & 
28th).  
Sandi Tallant has committed to playing for Grace on a part-time basis.   
Ash Weds. Worship - Feb 26 in main sanctuary 
Sunrise Worship will be in Union Church. Union Church Cleanup is Saturday, April 11

th
, 10 to 12 noon. 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH: Canned goods drive during the Lenten season for food pantry. Also suggested 
was for canned (3) goods being given in lieu of $3 for Second Sunday Lunch events. 
WITNESS/EVANGELISM: Nick Rodgers and Libby Travis have joined Todd Childers on this team. 
STEPHEN MINISTRY: Recruiting for new class in March.  See Herb Travis for details. 
FELLOWSHIP/HOSPITALITY: Shrove Tuesday is Feb 25. Pancake Supper. 
IŜǊō ¢ǊŀǾƛǎΩ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ IƻǳǊ /ƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻǎǘ ŦƻǊ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴǊƛǎŜ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΦ 
FINANCE/STEWARDSHIP: Discussion to invest funds in something other than bank checking account. Bivens 
will investigate options for investing in CDs, mutual funds, etc. 
YOUTH MINISTRY: Alan Shull and Rick Bivens attended meeting for Luther League planning. There will no 
longer be an event every month. Focus shifting to be more inclusive of families. Grace Easter Egg Hunt is 
Saturday, April 11, Time TBA. 
INTERNSHIP MINISTRY: Herb and Libby Travis are attending a meeting for Internship Evaluations with the 
other 3 congregations. 
¢w9!{¦w9wΩ{ w9thw¢: Written Report received and accepted as information. 
Next Meeting: March 15, 2020 at 4:00 PM. Devotions Todd Childers 



6 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS DURING THE LENTEN SEASON 
 According to the άLutheran Manual on the Liturgyέ there are certain directions for 
worship during the Lenten season which include: ά¢Ƙroughout the season of Lent, all 
pictures, crosses, statue and banners that cannot be removed from the church are to be 
covered with veils of unbleached or purple linen to suggest that Lent is a time of austerity, 
purification, and spiritual cleansing.  Flowers should not be used to decorate the altar or 
chancel during Lent.έ 
 During the Order of Confession and Forgiveness, there is no absolution during Lent, 
but will be done again on Maundy Thursday or Easter morning.  The Kyrie is sung, but the 
Hymn of Praise is omitted during the Sundays in Lent and will resume on Easter. The 
saƭǳǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ όά¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦ !ƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦέύ ŀǊŜ ƻƳƛǘǘŜŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
the Prayer of the Day to avoid duplication of the initial and more important greeting which 
follows the Opening Hymn. In accordance with the ancient practice, silence of at least 5 to 
10 seconds may be observed between the invitation to pray and the prayer itself to give 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ όǘƘŜ ƻƭŘŜǊ ƴŀƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǿŀǎ ά¢ƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘέύΦ  
 Following the reading of the Second Lesson and prior to the reading of the Holy 
Gospel, the appropriate Lenten verse όάwŜǘǳǊƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ȅƻǳǊ DƻŘέύ ƛǎ ǎǳƴƎ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƛǘ ƻƳƛǘǎ 
άŀƭƭŜƭǳƛŀέΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƛǎ ǘǊǳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ tƻǎǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ /ŀƴǘƛŎƭŜ όά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ 
ǇǊŀƛǎŜέύ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƻƳƛǘǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ŜƴǘŜƴ ǾŜǊǎŜΥ  ά[ƻǊŘΣ ƴƻǿ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘ Ǝƻ ƛƴ 
ǇŜŀŎŜέΦ 
 There are many rubrics which may have been forgotten or due to complacency or 
personal reference have been ignored. These are the rubrics that we will strive to follow as 
we make our Lenten journey as the people of God worshiping in the Lutheran Church.  To 
know more about the Lutheran liturgy, you are invited to attend the study on the Lutheran 
Liturgy taught by Vicar Taylor Rister at New Jerusalem held on the Thursdays during Lent at 
6:30 PM. 
  
THE NEWS FOR THE WOMEN OF THE NALC, February 2020 issue, is posted on the Bulletin 
Board across from the Pastor's Office.  There are encouraging words from the President 
and articles concerning Missions and Spiritual Growth, great articles from several churches 
telling about their Women's Ministry.  Please take & read and return the copy to the 
Bulletin Board for others to share.  You can also find the newsletter on the Women of the 
NALC website - www.wnalc.org or connect with them on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/groups/WNALC. 
 
NO CONNECTIONS OR MEN'S BIBLE STUDY during Lent.  
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FIVE TYPES OF UNHEALTHY GIVING IN THE CHURCH 
by Thom Rainer, Church Consultant 

 άLΩƳ Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǿƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƎŜǘǎ ŀƴȅ ǘȅǇŜ ƻŦ ƎƛŦǘǎΦέ  The comment came from a 
pastor whose church struggled regularly to meet budget. I get it. Any financial gift can 
seem better than no gifts.  
 But I have worked with dozens of churches where some types of financial or other 
gifts can actually hurt a church. Here are five of the most common examples, recognizing 
that some of them can overlap.  
 1. Hostage gifts. Typically, these gifts come from members who are some of the 
biggest givers in the church. They remind the pastor and other leaders that the church 
would be hurt significantly if they stop giving. They use their giving as leverage to get their 
way with at least an implied threat of holding ōŀŎƪ ŦǳƴŘǎ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘΦ  
 2. Spring cleaning gifts. The donor decides to bring something from home he or she 
no longer wants. They take a tax break and leave the item at the church. The problem is 
that most of these gifts are useless to the church. I consulted with one church that had five 
donated and never-used upright pianos. The pastor did not want to get rid of them lest he 
offends the donors.  
 3.  Preference gifts. These financial gifts are designated and conditional. They are 
not contributed to a typical designated fund, such as a building fund. Instead, they are 
given with clear stipulations for the use of the funds, even though the church really ŎŀƴΩǘ 
benefit from them. One example was a six-figure gift specifically for stained-glass windows 
in a worship center that had no place to accommodate them.  Meet with your Church 
Board and work to discern what is really needed in the church and donate accordingly. 
 4.  Workaround gifts. In one church I consulted, the pastor was not happy with the 
amount of funds for the ministry in the annual budget. He thus went to five families and 
asked them to divert their regular tithes and offerings to his pet ministries.   
 5.  Gifts with strings. Though similar to hostage gifts, this attitude can be found in 
groups of people rather than one wealthy donor. A common example is an older group in 
the church refusing to vote for a budget that is contrary to their preferences. They remind 
ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ άǿŜ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƭǎΦέ 
 Of course, the seemingly simple response is to refuse to accept such gifts or to yield 
to unreasonable demands. But, for many of you who have encountered these situations, 
ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭways as simple as it seems. 
 
INTERNSHIP TEAM MEETING will be held on Wednesday, March 11, at 7:00 PM. 
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YOUR SHOEBOX GIFTS TRAVEL TO THE ENDS OF THE EARTH!  Many children around the 
world have never heard the Gospel message of eternal life in Jesus Christ. They live in hard-
to-reach, impoverished communities where parents struggle to 
provide the basics. Rarely, if ever, do the children receive a 
present that's just for them.  This year, more than 10.5 million 
children in over 100 countries and territories received shoeboxes 

full of special gifts. And, for the first 
time, these children heard that God 
loves them. This has resulted in evangelism, discipleship, 
and multiplication across the world!  Shoeboxes were packed 
by individuals and families in 10 countries: Australia, Canada, 
Finland, Germany, New Zealand, Spain, Switzerland, the United 
Kingdom, and the United States. 

     Just a few months before children on the island of Saipan received shoebox gifts, they 
were in the middle of a terrifying typhoon that damaged and destroyed thousands of 
homes. Some families lost all their personal belongings and could not return home for 
weeks or months.  The shoebox gifts brought joy, hope, and excitement to children who 
had survived this powerful typhoon. Most importantly, the children heard that God loves 
them and had not forgotten them.  The distribution on Saipan was part of an initiative 
launched by Samaritan's Purse President Franklin Graham to distribute shoeboxes to 1,000 
Pacific islands in the next five years. 
 Duke had prayed many years for one thingτsomething to protect his 
feet as he ran and played on the blistering, dusty, and dirty ground. He had 
to borrow shoes because he had never owned any of his own. During an 
outreach event in Duke's community in South Africa, the young boy was 
thrilled to open his shoebox and find a pair of red flip-flopsτthe very gift he 
had prayed to receive! 
 And when Vanessa found a Bible in her shoebox, she knew God was at work in her 
life. Vanessa had come to faith in Christ a few months earlier and desperately wanted a 
copy of God's Word. She starting reading the Scriptures right away, went through The 
Greatest Journey, and grew in her relationship with God. 
 There are some marvelous pictures of children receiving their OCC Shoeboxes at 

https://www.samaritanspurse.org/our-ministry/occ-2019-special-report.  If you have 
access to a computer, it will warm your heart to look through this special report.  I was 
unable to find a way to copy and paste many of the pictures into this article. 
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JURY DUTY CALLS!  If you call the Church Office from 3/16 to 3/27 Kathy may NOT be there 
to answer.  For the first time ever, Kathy has been summoned to Jury Duty for Federal 
Court in Statesville for those 2 weeks.  I may need to adjust my work schedule, depending 
on whether or not I get chosen to serve on a case.  If you need something, just leave a 
message or send an email and I will connect with you when I am able.  The work will still 
get done, just maybe not between 9 and noon each morning.  Thanks for your patience. 
 
STEPHEN MINISTERS will meet on Monday, March 9, at 6:00 PM.  This is for ALL current 
Stephen Ministers and anyone that would like to know more about serving in this ministry. 

 
  VIA DE CRISTO, "The Way of Christ", is a highly structured three-day 
weekend retreat designed to strengthen and renew the faith of Christian 
people and bring them to a new awareness of living in God's grace.  the 

retreat is intended for lay people from every walk of life, for pastors, for people who live 
strong and active lives in Christ, and also for those who seek to be renewed and 
strengthened in their relationship with Christ and the people around them.  It is open to 
married couples as well as single men and women. 
     A Via de Cristo retreat includes Christian fellowship, worship, and instruction, led by lay 
people and clergy and concentrates on the person and teachings of Jesus Christ.  Special 
focus is placed on the spiritual renewal of the church, family and community. 
     Please join us on a Via de Cristo retreat for a grace-filled, spiritual renewal through a 
closer walk with Christ.  Via de Cristo retreats are held at Bethelwoods Camp, York, SC.  
Each retreat begins on Thursday evening and ends Sunday afternoon.  The cost for first 
time attendees is $90.00. 

Upcoming Retreat Dates: 
March 12-15 (women) 

March 26-29 (men & women) 
September 24-27 (men) 
October 8-11 (women) 

October 15-18 (men & women) 
     Those desiring to attend a VdC Weekend should contact Pastor Gil for an application or 
speak to one of those who has already attended a weekend: Rick and Cindy Bivens, Sheila 
Drum, Mike Pisko, David and Iris Sigmon, Herb and Libby Travis.  It will be a weekend you 
will treasure for the rest of your life. 
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AMONG LUTHERAN CORE'S GREATEST CONCERNSΧΦ 
 How can we help raise up a whole new generation of Lutheran pastors who will be 
Biblical and confessional in their theology and who will be committed to fulfill the Great 
Commission to make disciples for Jesus Christ? What can we do to reach young people for 
Jesus? How can we present the Gospel of Jesus to them in a clear, compelling, and 
engaging way? How can we help them feel and be connected to the church?  Because of 
these concerns, we are very grateful for the opportunity to sponsor a week of NEXUS for 
high schoolers at Grand View University in Des Moines, Iowa. 
 Originally funded by a substantial Lilly Endowment Grant, NEXUS is designed to give 
high school students a chance to engage in the study of the Bible and Lutheran theology, 
be involved in service, and discern whether God has gifted them and is calling them to full-
time Christian ministry and/or leadership in the church. In the past three years, over one 
hundred high schoolers have gone through NEXUS. Grand View has found that after a week 
of NEXUS, students grow significantly in their understanding of Scripture, Lutheran 
theology, faith practices, and the doctrine of vocation. In addition, many college-aged 
mentors who have participated in the program have gone on to seminary and/or full-time 
church work.  
 There is no charge for high schoolers to attend NEXUS, and Grand View wants to 
keep it that way. The original grant from Lilly Endowment will have been spent by the end 
of this coming summer, so Grand View has approached Lutheran CORE and other ministries 
about sponsoring a week of NEXUS. The board of Lutheran CORE has long recognized that 
many of the Lutheran ministries that used to engage young people with a high view of the 
authority of the Bible and the challenge to consider a career in Christian ministry no longer 
exist or no longer function in that way, so the board immediately responded positively to 
the invitation and request. 
 A significant part of the week of NEXUS this year that will be sponsored by the NALC 
(North American Lutheran Church) - July 12-17 - to further observe the program and to get 
to know, listen to, learn from, and share with the young people who are there about such 
things as these -  
 What are they thinking about, running into, and dealing with in their lives? 
 What are the questions that they are asking and facing? 
 What hopes do they have for the church and for their own lives? 
 What is stirring them? 
 My purpose for writing is to let you know about this additional ministry that we are 
pursuing. In his first letter to his young friend Timothy, the apostle Paul wrote, "The Spirit 
expressly says that in later times some will renounce the faith." (1 Timothy 4: 1) Part of our 
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work as Lutheran CORE is to alert people to ways in which the orthodox Christian faith is 
being renounced by many - unfortunately even in the church. We also want to be there for 
people and congregations when they do become aware of this great tragedy. In his second 
letter Paul wrote, "What you have heard from me through many witnesses entrust to 
faithful people who will be able to teach others as well." (2 Timothy 2: 2) It is absolutely 
imperative that the Christian faith be passed on from one generation to the next. We do 
not want to be the generation that drops the ball. 
 If your child would like to attend this event or if you know of a youth where this 
might be of interest, please see or speak with Pastor Gilbert. 
 

SECOND SUNDAY LUNCH ADDS SHEEP HEARING 
 The Board, at its recent Annual Retreat, set as one of the goals in the congregation 
an opportunity to share during the Second Sunday Lunches.  This is part of our goal for 
2020 to evangelize the congregation with increasing fellowship and sharing! We hope the 
congregation will come to these lunches and hear from our Pastor and Congregational 
President some of the exciting things that are happening in the congregation.  
 Likewise, the Board wants all to share how God has been evident in your lives and 
ŀƴȅ Ƨƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜΦ IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǎƘŀǊŜ άŀƴȅ DƻŘ ǎƛƎƘǘƛƴƎǎέ ȅƻǳ 
may have had during the week/month so we can celebrate God moving in our lives as His 
disciples at Grace. The next Second Sunday Lunch is February 9th in Fellowship Hall 
immediately following worship. See you there! 
     ά¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ōǳƛƭŘ ǳǇ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΧέ     όL ¢ƘŜǎǎΦ рΥммύ 
 
THE INAUGURAL CONVOCATION for the Carolinas Mission Region will be May 15-16 at 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in Gastonia, NC.  Further information will be forthcoming. 
 
TRAINING FOR ALL WORSHIP ASSISTANTS will be offered in March.  All who are willing to 
serve as Greeter, Usher, Communion Assistant, Lector, and Altar Preparers are requested 
to attend ONE of the two training sessions that will be offered.  The training will be offered 
Saturday, March 21 and Saturday March 28 both at 10:00 AM in the Sanctuary.  There are 
some new procedures to put into place as well as refreshers on current duties.  Both 
trainings will be the same so you only need to come to one, but please COME. 
 
GRACE VOLUNTEER DAY AT ECCCM is Tuesday, March 31.  There are tasks for all ages so 
grab a friend and spend an hour or more helping at ECCCM.  They are depending on the 
congregation at Grace! 
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Grace Notes  
Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church NALC  

4536 Hickory Lincolnton Highway 

Newton, NC  28658 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MINISTRY TEAMS & BOARD LIAISONS 
Cemetery - Michael Hall/Herb Travis  Christian Ed/Learning - Ricky Bivens 
Evangelism/Witness - Todd Childers  Fellowship/Hospitality - Johnny Moss 
Finance/Stewardship - Ricky Bivens  Outreach/Crisis Asst. - Shannon Rodgers 
Property/Facilities - Gary Leatherman/Matt Speagle 
Praise & Worship - Alan Shull    
Youth/Children's Ministry - Stormy & Alan Shull, Nick Rodgers 
 
Alan Shull - Board Pres., Herb Travis - Vice Pres., Todd Childers - Board Secretary, 
Ricky Bivens - Treasurer, Todd Childers - Financial Secretary 
 


